BUSINESS MEETING   SPRING SEMINAR- GREAT WOLF LODGE, MASON, OHIO
APRIL 23, 2009
President Linda Lutts called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees and guests and went over the conference packets.

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the business meeting minutes from September 25, 2008.  There were no additions or corrections to the meeting minutes.  Maryann Bode motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Jim Hencye.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated April 23, 2009 with an ending balance of $26,938.79.  The report was filed for audit.

Linda recognized the new clerks at the conference.  The new clerks are: Amanda Parker, Canal Winchester; Dorthea Powell, Golf Manor; Carol Brookhart, Coldwater; Vicki Hughes, Cuyahoga Falls; Tonia McFerin, Pataskala; Alicia Boothe, Geneva-on-the-Lake; Melissa Scott, McConnelsville and Michael Kozanecki, Reynoldsburg.  
Linda introduced the education committee and thanked them for their efforts in organizing the conference.  Linda encouraged all members to give the committee any suggestions they may have.

Linda then recognized Karen Woodward who is the chair of the committee.  Karen announced the location of tomorrow’s conference (Symposium room) and where lunch will be (Falling Timbers room).  She also said the fall conference is scheduled for Thursday and Friday, September 24, 2009 and September 25, 2009 at the Dublin Embassy Suites.  

Karen reminded all attendees to register their attendance with their area representatives so they may receive credit.  Janet Yeager-Swain will fill in for Bobbi Frysinger, who is absent.  

Linda announced the need to organize a nomination committee for the election of the 2010-2011 officers.  Each area representative will need to select two people from their area to meet to discuss nominees.  The slate will need to be ready to present at the fall conference.
Linda discussed the media reporting that 100 mayor’s courts did not register with The Supreme Court of Ohio by the January 15, 2009 deadline.  The problem with this information is that it is not accurate, as some courts did register on time and received confirmation, yet are listed as one who had missed the deadline.  After discussion, Linda encouraged those clerks who had this happen to them to write The 

Supreme Court of Ohio to notify them of the error.  Clyde Bellinger asked for a list of those courts that did register on time but were listed as not registered.  Linda directed all clerks who were in that situation to see Clyde.  
Angie Zeleznik discussed Jim Trakas, who has a consulting business called Excellence Solutions of Ohio.  He has offered to orchestrate a public relations campaign to promote mayor’s courts service to the community.  Linda said he would be here to speak to us at the end of the day and then the board will ask for guidance from the association.

Darryl Dever is still retained as our lobbyist.

Linda discussed HB 215—effective April 7, 2009, the $1.50 for the Indigent Drivers Alcohol Treatment Fund will no longer go to the state.  Now we will send it to the municipality where the municipal court is located.  Linda also mentioned HB 1, which add additional costs on a bond.  She said she will get back to us about additional costs, etc. in the budget bill.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Submitted by Secretary Janice Speicher

